
  

Town of Groton Massachusetts 
Great Pond Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

 

January 25, 2012

Present 

Chairman: Bill Strickland 
Member: Cheney Harper, Francoise Forbes, Susan Horowitz, Art Prest, Alec Woodle, Marshall Giguere 
And Larry Swezey 

 

A quorum was attained and the meeting was called to order at 7:15. 

 

Minutes of the November meeting was read by Bill and Art motioned to accept the minutes; Larry second 
the motion and all voted to accept. 

 

Financial: Variance report for November was increased from $2385.00 to $3635.00. The increase was due 
to the vote at town meeting to pay for the Biological survey of Lost Lake /Knops’ Pond. The remaining 
balance is $2385.00  

 

MACOLAP meeting to be held on Saturday 1/28/2012 and Art, Alex, Francoise and Bill are planning on 
attending. Cheney motioned to have the GPAC pay the fees for all the members attending, Susan seconded 
the motion and all voted in favor. 

 

Lost Lake: Art indicated that he requested documentation from NHESP of the endangered species found in  

Lost Lake /Knops pond and the request were rejected (see attached).  Art also showed a video of the 
suggested endangered species and indicated that the documentation is questionable. 

 

Baddacook Pond: Bill requested a meeting with the Water Department to discuss the use of Herbicides and 
to discuss the results of Spectacle Pond in Littleton. The results were very good and the documentation 
showed no detectable levels of fluridone. This is an interesting evaluation for consideration due to the 
symmetry of Baddacook and Spectacle ponds.  

 

Protocol for Monitoring Program Preliminary Draft was submitted by Cindy. The draft included 
documentation and correspondence between Cindy and NHESP. This draft was scanned and will be placed 
on the GPAC web site for a reference. 

 

 

 

 

 



 


